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2023 Annual General Report

The Fort Road Improvement Area continues to confront challenges that hinder its development.
Regrettably, unresolved issues persist around the activities near the LRT station. Businesses
express frustration over inadequate coordination of resources to ensure a basic sense of safety in
the vicinity. The community perceives limited access to various services and an excessive burden
of affordable or social housing, which contributes to safety concerns. Safety and economic
development remain the most pressing needs.

Instances of theft persist in both the Balwin and Belvedere neighborhoods, affecting businesses
similarly. While the removal of two bus shelters has mitigated certain social issues, it fails to
address underlying problems. Resources are stretched thin, leaving safety concerns unattended.
Businesses are not mandated to directly tackle social issues.

The rezoning of the north side of Fort Road, from 66th Street to 62nd Street, has been finalized,
anticipating increased interest in development. Perception plays a crucial role, and we remain
hopeful that it will attract investment in the Station Pointe project initiated in 2004. Another
rezoning application at Station Pointe is in its preliminary stages, with anticipation regarding
whether it will lead to a private or funded social project.

Five new businesses have been established in the area over the past year, situated north of 129th
Avenue. Preparation for construction is underway at the corner site of 59th Street and Fort Road,
although details regarding the construction are pending. Efforts to address tree removal for
firewood and subsequent replacement, spearheaded by the Balwin/Belvedere Revitalization
Team, are ongoing, with collaboration from the Kennedale group in beautification efforts.

Funding for housing at the Station Pointe location under the Treaty 8 proposal has been secured,
with construction slated to commence early in 2024.

The Yellowhead Freeway Conversion construction project has significantly disrupted traffic flow
to the Improvement Area for several years, severely disrupting traffic and decreasing demands
on the businesses in the area that rely on people commuting through and within the area. Despite
the challenges, our relationship with the City of Edmonton Project Team has remained strong,
with regular updates provided for our website and presentations made at the Annual General
Meeting.

In late November to December, portable trailers were brought to the Station Pointe site without
prior notification to businesses or community members. Despite claims by the Elizabeth Fry
Society of contacting businesses, this was not the case. The City, citing ownership of the
property, asserted no obligation to keep the community informed. Lead by example. The trailers
will remain at the site until 2026. We are disappointed by the lack of respect shown to both
businesses and the community.

The Annual General Meeting, held on October 18, 2023, saw attendance from 92 individuals.
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Respectfully submitted on behalf of the Chair and Board of Directors,
Deanna Fuhlendorf
Executive Director
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